									Board of Zoning Appeals
									Minutes
									July 1, 2014



	The Board of Zoning Appeals met at 6:35 P.M. in the council room. Chairman Clete Kramer and members Mike Stallbaumer, and Harold Shump were present. Those also present were City Superintendent Brian Rusche, Assistant City Clerk Jacee Corby, and Koch & Co. representative Jeff Conner.

	Clete Kramer made a motion to approve the minutes from the last meeting on March 24, 2014, Mike Stallbaumer 2nd, all in favor, all said “aye.”

	Jeff Conner started with asking for a Variance to assist with paint lines extensions, office space, and space for storm shelter. Clete Kramer asked Brian Rusche about concerns for traffic, which Brian stated since the street is curved and not a corner, should be fine. Mike Stallbaumer asked if there were any issues with utilities lines, which Jeff Conner stated that all lines had been moved under the street in previous years and the only concern possible would be a sewer line that went into the building.

	Jeff Conner and Brian Rusche had a conversation about fire hydrant placement for the building. Mike Stallbaumer asked Brian if he or City Administrator Matt Rehder had any concerns for this variance, which Brian stated “No.”
	
	Mike Stallbaumer made the motion to approve the Variance. Clete Kramer 2nd, all in favor, all said “aye.”

[bookmark: _GoBack]	The next application is Tom Hilbert’s variance for an enclosed porch leading from his house to his newly build garage. Brian Rusche stated the porch is will have a 3 foot setback instead of the required 8 feet.

	Mike Stallbaumer made the motion to approve the Variance application, Clete Kramer 2nd, all in favor, all said “aye.” 





							
									Jacee Corby
